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Security and Enforcement Committee

 November 20, 2017 - Antoines’s Restaurant

MEETING NOTES

Meeting called to order by Co-Chair Robert Watters at 2:05 PM.

Roll Call by Emily Remington; there was a quorum.

Attendee introductions.
Committee members present:   Co-Chair Robert Watters, Co-Chair Robert Simms, Beverly Fulk, Bryan Drude, Albin Guillot, Ann Kesler, Vincent Marcello, Brittany McGovern, Mike Tilbury. 
Committee members absent:   Stephen Caputo, Gail Cavett, Dwyre McComsey. 
Guests:   Emily Remington.

October 2017 Meeting Notes were unanimously approved.

Remington reported October French Quarter Crime Statistics.  Total for the 14 different crime types was 345, which included 55 assaults (mostly on Bourbon and Iberville), 43 drugs/alcohol (mostly St. Louis corridor) and 11 robberies (mostly Iberville and Canal).  There was one homicide in 400 block of Iberville.
Update by Simms on FQTF daytime traffic detail’s work since September 14, 2017:


Warnings:

September
19

October
16

Traffic Citations:
September
12

October
47





(7 oversize)


(37 oversize)

 


Parking Citations:
September
25

October
21
Simms related how several delivery companies that were repeatedly cited for use of oversize trucks then applied for and were mistakenly issued permits to use their oversize vehicles each day.  Simms and Gail Cavett alerted DPW to the error and consequently received an apologetic letter from Dani Galloway, Interim Public Works Director, saying it had been investigated and that 16 permits had been revoked.  Photo shown of one repeat offender who has now gone to a smaller vehicle; word is getting out about enforcement.  Attendees debated whether or not House of Blues has a Special Permit for the larger tour buses.
Simms reported that 3rd Qtr robberies and homicides were about the same as 1st and 2nd Qtrs, except for a jump in simple robberies.  Trend in 4th Qtr (through 11/19) is down, with 1 homicide, 4 armed robberies and 12 simple robberies.  There are more problems around Iberville/Decatur, and there was a violent robbery in 900 block of Governor Nichols about 5:50 in the evening.  There is video of the suspects.  Simms calculated that the Task Force had been close by; attendees speculated that criminals 
are timing their activities around Task Force routines, and also are well aware of the manpower 

shortage.  Watters commented how some of those lifestyles devoid of conscience were created by Katrina.  Albin Guillot wondered about crime statistics in comparison to other cities our size; Watters responded that New Orleans is actually relatively safe in comparison, that it may be hard for us to put into perspective because the violence is so heavy in our consciousness.  Mention of the State Troopers seen conducting many apprehensions around periphery of the Quarter.
Simms reported that the Task Force has 24/7 proactive patrols with blue lights to deter crime, with 2,142 calls responded to in October.  Consensus is that the Task Force is providing an excellent service, but NOPD patrols are dwindling.  Watters advised that Mayor Elect Cantrell is open to searching nationally for building the force.  The Task Force needs to increase officers; moving some to Bourbon St. created a vacuum affecting other streets.  Having two officers on the afternoon shift is essential.  Mike Tilbury stated that Pirates Alley still lacks enforcement, citing drunks there at 8:00 AM with huge bottles of alcohol.  
Discussion of Task Force vehicles.  A fourth car is needed to replace the Polaris, and even the Smart Cars are showing heavy wear and tear.  Speculation on what kind of car could be the “next generation” –  i.e. cost, sustainability and small size.  
While showing a chart naming nine current policing resources in the Quarter (not including private patrols), Simms told about one trend he has noticed at Jax Brewery.  The private patrol there frequently uses the Task Force app, but when they arrive the security company will not get involved.  This caused him to contemplate about how the City’s many other enforcement entities could/should be more helpful with French Quarter problems.  A second chart named nine, including Revenue Dept (enforcing vendors), Sanitation Dept, DPW (enforcing parking), Health Dept (enforcing sound), Taxi Cab Bureau (enforcing pedicabs, tour guides and buggies) and Parks and Recreation (reducing vegetation on Esplanade neutral ground that harbors “travellers”).  Simms suggested that a 2018 SEC initiative could be getting those departments more involved, perhaps inviting department heads to speak at our meetings.  Watters briefly recounted the failed attempt to establish a sound ordinance, saying there are still hopes that one could be passed, probably in small, incremental stages.  He advised that we need to focus very carefully on our initiatives.
Watters announced about a workshop being held on December 5, 8:30 AM, at the Omni Orleans hotel.  Focusing on the soundscape of French Quarter and New Orleans, speaker  will be Dave Woolworth, the sound study expert who provided critical knowledge during previous sound ordinance hearings.  Meeting attendees commented how shocking it is that the current ordinance in place covering  Royal St. is not even enforced, adding that the street musicians cannot get any consistent guidelines from officers.
Meeting attendees agreed that the December SEC meeting should be cancelled.  Next meeting will be January 22, 2018.
Meeting adjourned at 3:20 PM.

Notes compiled by Bev Fulk  
